
I am writing on behalf of all the voting members in my Oregon family, eight of us in all, in 

support of SB 210. This bill would restore voter’s confidence in election integrity by closing 

potential fraud loopholes currently in the system.  With Oregon found to have at least hundreds 

of non-citizens voting in our last election, voter ID verification is necessary for all Oregon voters. 

In addition, our bloated voter rolls need to be cleaned and maintained—there are more mail 

ballots sent in every county than there are legal registered voters! That is a travesty that violates 

every legitimate voter’s intent. The best way to make sure elections are secure, legitimate, 

representative, and timely is to again make same-day voting and vote-counting with verified ID. 

Going to the polls is a patriotic, encouraging event, and those who want to continue receiving 

mail ballots may apply for absentee ballots, as previously done.  Thank you. 


